 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 15TH 2015  

POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  Malcolm Lobley of Bardsey Tennis Club and Andrew Dodsworth of the Bowling Club and  supporters attended to request the Council to consider giving the Clubs new leases lasting 28 years. The various speakers explained in both cases their need for additional funds for major building projects in the future and claimed that these would be difficult to obtain with only a 15 year lease. Parish Cllrs answered, pointing out their concern to leave options open for future PCs to use the land for residential development if the 2 clubs had failed. ,They  assured the club representatives that they could always come back with requests for extensions to their leases. A significant point raised by the clubs was their claim that the land had been funded by Mr Lane Fox with a covenant on it against using the land for development. Cllrs agreed that they would look into this. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS .None.
PRESENT :- Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Flockton, Hoyland and Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Frankland, Ward, Bryant . 

        6690     MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 9TH  2015  These were approved. 
6691   MATTERS ARISING 

1.Sign at end of Woodacre Crescent.  As there appears to be no possibility of persuading the residents, represented at the meeting by Stewart White,to remove their sign forbidding parking oon their side of the road,  it was agreed to put up a BPC sign stating that people may park on the opposite (BPC) side. Cllr Sidle will choose the wording . (Action CS) 
2.Paths across Castle Fields and Path from Congreves to Park Field Cllrs Tatman and Flockton had visited the site and been unable to detect any sign of a footpath. Cllr Flockton had subsequently written to the Planning Officer reminding him that a footpath provision had been a condition of the Planning Approval.  Cllr Tatman pointed out that this would not be easy as the intended alignment via No 18 Bankfield was no longer possible. It would be necessary for Park Lane Homes to put in a gate on the public land, which they would be reluctant to do. Cllr Bosomworth suggested  building a footpath along the side of the beck.                                                              Fiona Beech  of Second Avenue had e mailed on behalf of residents of the Congreve area welcoming the new houses at the end of First Avenue and the provision for a footpath. She asked the Council to ensure that this footpath becomes a reality. Cllrs agreed to monitor the situation.                                                                               
3. Duck Pond Area – Repair by Bob Beevers of Pond Inlet Gully(w/c 28.09.15)  and Annual  Clearance of  Pond Weed (Saturday 03.10.15) Cllr Bryant had arranged both dates for action previously approved.  

4.Broken Seat on Wood Lane This had been repaired by Cllr Bryant.                                            5.Highways Update:- Cllr Hoyland reported

· A58 – She had reported the concerns raised by Patricia Brown concerning the state of the footpath but had been advised that due to shortage of funds it was only likely to be patched. She had also mentioned a desire for flashing signs to remind speeding motorists of the 30 mph speed limit. 

· Mill Lane/ Rigton Green – requested fading line marking be re-done. James Balmforth has approved it and should be done soon. 

· Mill Lane – Water issuing from carriageway – YW notified (13Sept) – issue with a valve and expect to rectify within 7 days of notification. 

· Mill Lane – Damaged Marker Posts – Last time followed up due to vulnerability it was not classed as a priority. 

· Rigton Bank – Mr Wheatley's concerns over conditions of road and  speeding traffic leading to nasty accident for his wife  have led to his requesting traffic calming measures. These, however, were rejected last year as being unsuitable for the road. At the time some remedial work was done to the road. 

· Woodacre Lane – From Woodacre Cres. to Church Lane new grate installed and existing ones enlarged. Highways discovered a gully between Village Hall and Callister Hall but it had been cut by YW ,rendering it ineffective and is to be repaired and monies recouped from YW and the recent asphalting , which is unsatisfactory, is only temporary, pending gully repair and drain installation .The work was not completed before before the end of the school holiday and will now be done until  half term. Highways tried to do a camera inspection but drain too long for camera and will have to go back to complete this work . Also reported 2 manhole covers by Castle Close where surrounds are breakng up.(Dave Penty/ Barry Taylor) 

· Also asked Highways to include inspecting footpath from Woodacre Cres. to bends beyond school ,but as with A58, still to be inspected and due to funding will probably be patched.
6. Bowling and Tennis Club Leases.-After the delegation had left, Cllrs again discussed this subject and agreed on the need to check on the possibility of a covenant on the land and then to reopen debate on the matter with the whole council present and with an extra time allowance for full  discussion. Cllr Bosomworth suggested that a letter be sent to Malcolm Lobley criticising the wording of the letter sent to local residents on the subject by the Tennis Club. The Chairman offered to write.(Action ES)  
7.Willan's Wood and Horse Trough.   Chris Bolam had replied to the request from the PC for use of some of the 106 money for the Willan's Wood project. Mr Bolam had said that some of the suggested work – dealing with foliage overhanging the roof of the bus shelter and hedge trimming would not be eligible for inclusion. The matter should be discussed with the Ward Cllrs and an outline programme of works drawn up . Two competitive quotations would be required. It might also be advantageous to deal with a number of small projects together          .Cllr Ward had later supplied 2 quotations – one from Bardsey Tree Services and one from Cragwood Tree Care. The latter is £700 + VAT cheaper.  The Clerk will check whether these should be sent in the first instance to Chris Bolam. (Action JG)
8 Bus Shelters on A58 at junction with Wood Lane and at Hetchell View. There is no news to date on whether/ when a survey on shelter usage will take place.  

9.Problems relating to Hazardous Waste in AWM  Bin and consequent requirement for replacement bins  in Park Field.  The Clerk had been informed by AWM that they had been unable to empty their bin due to the amount of hazardous(dog) waste contained in it. She had then approached LCC for help but found them unable to supply it. She had then contacted Biffa who offer a hazardous, in addition to a general waste , emptying service. She, together with Cllrs Ward and Bryant, had met the Leeds Manager , Neil Carrington, on site. He had supplied prices :- £57 per lift for hazardous and £10 per lift for general waste. He suggested a 660 L general waste bin and a 240 L one for dog waste. There is also an £80 p.a. charge for EPA. AWM have also refused to remove their bin from the site ,but Biffa will empty it into one of their bins and Mark Hullah will pressure wash it to enable AWM to remove it. There is also an additional problem now concerning segregating the different forms of waste . The only solution to this would seem to be purchasing another set of 3 smaller bins to be sited next to the current pole mounted bins and clearly marked for dog waste.  Cllr Bryant has located a special pet hygiene bin from ESE costing £181+ £3.10 for mounting clip + pole+ VAT each and has also contacted Cllr Robinson to ask for his support in getting assistance from LCC. The Clerk followed this up with a request for a Mice money grant.   Mark Hullah is willing to pressure clean the existing  bins so that they could be converted to use as general waste bins and the new red ones to be purchased will be  for dog waste. Council agreed on accepting the recommendation of Biffa over supply of their 2 types of bin and to asking in the first instance for a monthly emptying interval. They also agreed to purchasing lockable smaller bins designed for dog waste, provide Mark Hullah is in agreement with the proposals.(Action JG)  
10 Possibility of  Seat in memory of Billy Gilmore Mrs Gilmore had written again expressing her disappointment at the Council's attitude to the provision of a new seat near the pond in memory of her husband. Cllr Ward suggested as an alternative that the money should be used to provide a nature board listing plant species in the area with a dedication to her husband. Cllrs liked this suggestion and the Chairman will ask Norman Overfield for his opinion before suggesting it to Mrs Gilmore (.Action JG) 
11..Allotments.   The Clerk was asked to find out whose responsibility these are at present. (Action JG) 
6692   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Cllr Ward has received a quotation for the work suggested which will be considered as a suggestion for use of part of the 106 money 
2. Playground.- IPI Inspection Report. The latest report had been received and was satisfactory. 
3. Web Site  Nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.  Cllrs Stentiford , Sidle and Frankland have analysed the responses to the draft NDP from Statutory Consultees and village residents.154 had been received from residents. It is now necessary to decide which suggestions should be incorporated in the NDP. There had been a high level of support for all the draft policies. 
5. Sports Club.    Cllr Bosomworth reported that the budget is on track but the 2 sections of the Football section are not co-operating with each other. They would welcome suggestions for better attendance at the AGM in November. Norman Overfield is keen to extend the CTCV coverage with 2 extra lights funded by BSC and 1 by BPC. Cllr Bosomworth suggested that this should be put to the BSC Committee. Cllr Sidle will discuss the subject with Norman whom he is due to meet with shortly. (Action CS/ MB)                                                                                                                                      6.  Report from Ward Cllrs on Recent Actions taken which relate to Bardsey.  Cllr Tatman reported that Cllr Procter has kept the Council informed of an appeal concerning Hill Foot. Members of the Planning Sub-Committee had, however, decided to take no further action on the matter.   
6693   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-

(a) 15/04490 - 1 Congreve Way – Ext.- No comment.  

(b) 15/04443- Grangehurst , Margaret Avenue – Ext, Demolition of existing Garage and construction of garage with office/ gym above – Comments. .

(c)  15/04431 – Winchcombe, Woodacre Crescent – Ext, New Pitched Roof to existing ext.- No comment.                                                                                                                                     (d) 15/04052 – Plot 2, Keswick Court – Amendment to approval 13/02998  for substitution of house type to plot 2 – No comment.                                                                                                           (e) 15/04164 – Property above Bank Top Garage – Garage to side – No comment.                                 (f)  15/05048 – Rowley Cottage, 2 Wayside Mount – Change of use and alterations including exts. to form new house with new vehicular access – Object. .                                                                (g) 15/05038 – 22 Congreve Way – Exts.      (h) 15/05296 – 1 Wike  Lane – Ext. 
                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/15/03796 – 1 Wayside Crescent – Part Retro App. For Garage linked to house , Alts. To Drive & Entrance Pillars                                                                                                                                  (b) P/15/02854 – Stable Cottage, Bardsey Grange , Cornmill Lane – Ext.                                                 (c) P/15/02960 – Land off Spear fir – Menage                                                                                               (d) P/15/ 01604 – 3 Maple Gardens – Ext.                                                                                              (e) P/14/ 07209- Spear Fir Farm - Variation of condition 2 app. 13/05305  to overclad existing building , alts. To windows and new doors.                                                                                           (f) P/15/02253 – 5 Wayside Ave, - Exts.                                                                                             (g) 15/02623 – Sheepcote Barn adj to 23 Blackmoor Lane – Retro App. For new Vehicular Access & Alts. To Existing Barn.                         

 3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a)P/15/ 03730 – 4 Alban's Close – Exts. 

(b) P/15/03364 – 29 Keswick Lane – New Vehicular Access & Dropped Kerb.                                             (c) P/15/01486 – Bank Cottage, Rigton Bank – Exts.                                                                       (d) P/14/ 05189 – 2 Second Ave – Detached House to Garden.                                                               (e) P/14/ 06892 – Rowley Cottage, 2 Wayside Mount – Change of use & alts. To form new house.             

                                                                                                                                                               4. APPEAL -  APP/N4720 /D/15/3106014- Martin Cuddy , Bank Cottage, Rigton Bank – Exts and Raised Decking.

6694   FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a)HAGS- SMP Ltd – New Swing Straps -  (Retro)            £127.77  

(b) Cllr Bryant – Seat Repairs                                                15.07                                                    (c) BK Growers Ltd – Flowers for Tubs                                  66.96                                                               (d) Royal Mail – Response Service                                        12.65                                                                     (e) IPI – Playground Inspection                                              60.00                                                                  (f) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                     1,700.00                                                             (g) Mr W. Hobson- Repainting Bridge                                    66.00                                                                                        (h) Deep Blue Digital – Overdue Bills for                             252.00                                                                                   Domain Registration and Web Hosting                                                                                                        (I) Cllr Frankland – Expenses -                                             £36.25

                                                                                                                                                                 It was agreed to approve all the bills listed above.

 2. External Audit of Accounts .The External Auditor had approved the accounts. 

6695   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Paint Damage to Bridge on Cornmill Ginnel  Cllr Frankland has circulated photos of Mr Foster's gate and fences.  He suggested that the Council should write to him drawing his attention to unacceptable damage that he has incurred to property owned by others i.e. the stone wall to the bridge. He could remove the damaged slab and turn it the other way so that the damage then became underneath and out of sight.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Mr Foster .(Action JG)                                                                                                                                                                      2. Payments to Dom Alarms.  Norman Overfield has suggested that BSC should pay for work on the cameras inside the Sports Club and BPC for those outside. The costs for general work and servicing should either be shared or paid by each body alternately.  This would be discussed when Cllr Sidle meets Norman Overfield . ( Action CS)                                                                                                                       3. Missing Litter Bin from Bus Stop opposite Hetchell View.  The Clerk to remind Metro about this . (Action JG)                                                                                                                                             4. Letter from Trevor Wheatley re Rigton Bank and Rigton Green  Mr Wheatley wrote that it is now 3 years since he first raised with the Parish Council  the issue of traffic problems arising from the steepness of Rigton Bank . There have recently been a number of near collisions  and the road is full of potholes. An additional problem is that the road is used as a short cut to the A1, leading to increased volume of traffic and increased speed. He wondered whether speed bumps could be installed.  Action taken reported under MA -Highways  .                                                                                                        5. Painting of Telephone Box – Church Lane.  This was noted.                                                                                              6. August monthly break for BPC    It was agreed to keep the monthly break in August.                                                                                                              7. Community Tree Packs.  It was not considered that the village needed further trees.                                                                                                                             8. Letter from Pat Brown of Wetherby Road re Speeding near Bank Top and suggestion of Flashing Sign; state of tarmac on pavement on Wetherby Road opposite fields, and recent acts of vandalism in area.   The points raised re Highway issues are covered in MA Highways .                                                                                                                                 9. Letter from Nick Pritchard to Cllr Bosomworth re possible Footpath/ Cycleway from Park Field to First Avenue .  Bramham Estate will not at present commit to the provision of a footpath . They cannot commit until the outcome of their plans for the  First Avenue area  are known.  Cllrs agreed to try to obtain a copy if the original permissive approval  granted at least 10 years ago.                                                                                                                                                           10. Notice of RAY AGM in EKVH on Saturday October 24th – 9.30 – 1.30.  Noted,
   6696  MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA                                                          State of Footpath from Cornmill to Callister Hall and of Cornmill Ginnel – Mark Hullah is to be asked to cut back the vegetation at the side of the first of these footpaths and to be reminded about regular sweeping of the Cornmill ginnel .
Signed :-
Date:- 

. 

BPC September 15 Mins.  

